

Newsletter

Term 2 Week 9 Thursday, 14 June

Principal's Message

principal@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au

53 Macedon St Sunbury 3429 9740 7344 Dear Parents,

For the rest of the term and part of next term, Melissa Bonavia is enjoying some well earned long service leave. Antonia will be in the office from 8:30am to 4:00pm. If you have any concerns about fees please email me or come into the office. Melissa will not be available via email during this time.

Tomorrow the year 5/6 students will be participating in the Winter Sport Competition, weather permitting. Thank you to Liza Rosati, Paula Seric, Evelyn Sfyris, Colin Healy, Mark Gleeson and Brad Pietromonaco for the time they have put into helping coach and train the children.

You should have received the details for Parent Teacher Interviews, which will be held on Monday 25th June and Thursday 28th June. Please take the time to see your child's teacher. The ongoing relationship between school and home is essential for each child's development.

It has come to my attention that there is a group of parents who are talking about other children (not their own) to their children and other parents and in a negative way. It is not ok to do this. I find this very sad and distressing that we have parents here who think it is fine to say, "Oh that child is really naughty" or something similar. Please think about the impact this has on the child and parent involved.

Believe it or not there are still a few issues around parking. Just this week we have still been speaking to parents parked in the neighbours' driveway and asking them to move. It is common courtesy not to park in someone else's driveway. The council have been out and about booking people. If you park on the gravel outside Woodland's Early Learning Centre, expect a ticket as some parents have already been booked.

Please ensure your child has a jumper at school each day. A coat would also be helpful as well as a bottle green beanie or scarf. The weather is only going to get colder. There have been a number of children in sick bay. If you child is unwell, please keep them at home. Children should not return to school within 24 hours of vomiting or diarrhoea.

This Sunday we celebrate the 11th Sunday in Ordinary Time.

2018 Term Dates

Term 1

January 29—March 29 Easter

(March 30—2 April)

Term 2

April 16– June 29

Term 3

July 16— Sept. 21

Term 4

October 8— Dec.19

School

Closure Day

TERM 3

August 3

Gospel: Mark 4:26-34

The mustard seed, the smallest of all the seeds, grows into the biggest shrub of all.

Jesus said to the crowds; "This is what the kingdom of God is like. A man throws seed on the land. Night and day, while he sleeps, when he is awake, the seed is sprouting and growing; how, he does not know. Of its own accord the land produces first the shoot, then the ear, then the full grain in the ear. And when the crop is ready, he loses no time: he starts to reap because the harvest has come.'

He also said, 'what can we say the kingdom of God is like? What parable can we find for it? It is like a mustard seed which at the time of its sowing in the soil is the smallest of all the seeds on earth; yet once it is sown it grows into the biggest shrub of them all and puts out big branches so that the birds of the air can shelter in its shade."

Take Care

Julie Freeman

SPLASH PUPIL OF THE WEEK AWARD







Class	Pupil of the week	Has demonstrated the 3 R's	
Prep N	Sophie Scott	For showing a great attitude during all activities this week. Well done Sophie!	
Prep R	Ellora Clements	For challenging herself and being a determined learner	
1/2 H	Sam Dillon	For being a responsible class member when working with others	
1/2 JM	Alyssa Wright	For showing the learning disposition of self motivation in approaching her work!	
1/2MT	William Newman	For working responsibly and always putting in his best effort.	
3/4 CC	Mitchell Lane	For being a responsible student who gets himself organised for his daily learning.	
3/4 D	Jarrad Millman	For showing responsibility in class & with home tasks	
3/4TC	Ebony Hatzakortzian	For working collaboratively with others and putting 100% effort into her work tasks.	
5/6R	Isobel Fettes	For her self-motivation and positive attitude to all she does	
5/6S	Mackenzie Wilson	For showing interest in his learning and putting in a concerted effort!	
5/6ST	Kaitlyn Portelli	For working hard and showing respect to her peers	

PRE LOVED CLOTHING SALE

THANK YOU for supporting the sale, \$48 was donated and will be forwarded to The Vinnies Winter Appeal









Our Lady of Mount Carmel school Parent-Teacher Interviews

Parent/Teacher Interviews for all students will be held at

3.30pm to 5.30pm on Monday 25th June, 2018.

3.30pm to 7.30pm on Thursday 28th June, 2018.

Bookings will open Tuesday 12th June, 2018.

You can book interviews at times that suit your family.

Follow the instructions below

Bookings will close: Friday 22nd June at 4.00pm

This a brief meeting with the teacher to discuss your child. Please be aware that each interview is 10 minutes only. If you feel you need more time with the teacher you must make a separate appointment.

If you will have a PSG Appointment for your child you do not need to book a Parent Teacher Interview.

GO TO

www.schoolinterviews.com.au Enter school event code. Then

Enter School Event Code

6rang



1. Enter your details



2. Choose teachers



3. Choose times



When you click finish, your interview timetable will be emailed to you automaticallycheck your junk mail folder if you do not receive your email immediately.

You can return to www.schoolinterviews.com.au at any time and change your interviews-until bookings close.

For parents who don't have access to the internet at home, at work, at a friend's house or on their phones, you may send a note to school with the approximate times required, or phone the school on 9740 7344. Interviews are strictly 10 mins and spaces are limited. If you require more time, please contact your teacher directly to make an alternative appointment.

Parents can change their interview bookings, any time prior to the closing date, by revisiting the www.schoolinterviews.com.au website, and using the event code.

Parents wishing to change their interview times after the closing date should contact the school directly on 9740 7344.

OLMC BOOK FAIR

14/6/18

Dear Parents.



Our school will be holding a Scholastic Book Fair in just a couple of weeks. The fair will be open on the same afternoons /evenings as Parent /Teacher interviews – Monday 25th June and Thursday 28th June. Opening hours will be Monday: 3.15pm to 5pm & Thursday: 3.15pm to 7pm. As with Book Club, all purchases earn reward points for our school and these will be used to add to the resources in our library.

The materials for our fair will be delivered the week before the fair opens and students will be given the opportunity to view the items and make a Wish List to bring home to show you.

Today your child will bring home a picture to colour if they wish to enter our colouring competition. They will need to write their name and grade on the sheet and make sure it is returned by the morning of Wednesday 20th June. The pictures will be judged and the winning entries will receive a \$10 voucher that can be used at the fair. There will one voucher for each grade level – 7 vouchers in total. These prizes have very generously been given to us by Scholastic Books.

We look forward to seeing you at the Book Fair.

Trish Cairns & Julie Wright





PRAYER ROSTER—Term 2

Monday 2.45 pm OLMC Church—ALL WELCOME

Date	Class Presenting	
June 18	3/4 CC	
June 25	5/6 S	

Please put the following dates to remember in your diary

IMPORTANT DATES—2018				
	Term 2			
June				
15	5/6 Winter Sport & 3/4 Excursion to Immigration Museum			
18	OLMC Book Fair commences			
19	Confirmation Information & Registration—7pm Parish Centre			
20	Confirmation Information & Registration—2pm Parish Centre			
22	Mid Year reports sent home			
25	Parent Teacher Interviews—3.30—5.30 pm			
28	Parent Teacher Interviews—3.30–7.30pm			
29	End of Term 2—3.15 finish			
	Term 3			
July				
16	Term 3 commences			

OUR LADY OF MT. CARMEL CANTEEN ROSTER TERM 2, 2018

15 th Jun	Jade Grech	29 Jun	Cathy Carter
	Renee Ridington		Caroline Dillon
	Rebecca Luca		Anna Marincic
22 nd Jun	Louise Vasey		
	Nance Carlyle		
	Vacancy		

Thank you for volunteering to help in the Canteen, it would be impossible without you! Please arrive at Canteen at approximately 10.45, and your assistance will be required until around 2.15pm. If you have long hair, please tie it back, and remember to sign in at the office before coming to the Canteen. Your lunch will be provided on the day.

If you are unable to attend on your rostered day please ring Sally on 0400 384 403, as soon as possible so a replacement can be arranged.

I look forward to seeing you,

Sally Hewitt-Tacey

SCHOOL UNIFORM NEWS

SCHOOL HATS Slouch & Legionnaire styles - \$10 each **limited sizes

SCHOOL SOCKS Anklet style sizes 9-12 & 13-3 - \$4.00 **NEW STOCK HAS ARRIVED

Are available for sale from the school office **Cash only**—correct money appreciated



ABN: 53 317 404 573

AGS Pty Ltd

Wholesalers of Quality Schoolwear & Uniforms In house Design & Printing

www.aplusschoolwear.com.au

ADDRESS: 133 BAKERS ROAD NORTH COBURG VIC, 3058

PHONE: 03 9354 8345 FAX: 03 9354 5777 E-MAIL: info@agsprints.com.au

COMMUNITY NEWS



